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British Columbia’s Pension Benefits Standards Act (PBSA) and Regulation were proclaimed 
effective September 30, 2015, and amendments required to comply with the legislation were to 
be filed with the Superintendent of Pensions by December 31, 2015.  
 
The Superintendent of Pensions has extended the deadline for filing amendments with respect to 
the PBSA and Regulation to March 31, 2016.  Similarly, the deadline for having a funding 
policy (benefit formula provisions), a participation agreement (non-collectively bargained multi-
employer plans), and a governance policy in place is also extended to March 31, 2016. 
 
 

At the Financial Institutions Commission, we issue information bulletins to provide technical interpretations and positions 
regarding certain provisions contained in the Pension Benefits Standards Act, Regulations and other pertinent legislation. 
While the comments in a particular part of an information bulletin may relate to provisions of the law in force at the time 
they were made, these comments are not a substitute for the law. The reader should consider the comments in light of the 
relevant provisions of the law in force at the time, taking into account the effect of any relevant amendments to those 
provisions or relevant court decisions occurring after the date on which the comments were made. Subject to the above, an 
interpretation or position contained in an information bulletin generally applies as of the date on which it was published, 
unless otherwise specified. 

 


